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Dear Dr Tonkin 

 

MIGA Submission – Medical Board proposed specialist IMG assessment standards 
 
Thank you for the invitation for MIGA to contribute to the Board’s consultation on its draft standards for 
specialist medical college assessment of specialist international medical graduates (the proposed SIMG 
standards), replacing the current SIMG assessment guidelines.       

MIGA’s Submission to this consultation follows its earlier contributions to the external review by Deloitte 
Access Economics of the SIMG assessment process (the external review), and the Board’s earlier consultations 
on the specialist registration standard and Australian Medical Council certificate registration standard.   

It has considerable experience and expertise in issues arising out of SIMG and medical college assessment 
processes.  It advises and assists its members (who include SIMGs and supervisors) around these issues.  It also 
works with the colleges around broader issues arising from assessment processes.   
 

MIGA position 

As set out in its submission to the external review, MIGA believes Australia has a thorough and robust system 
for SIMG assessment and accreditation by the colleges.   

Its comments in this submission focus on medico-legal perspectives and practical implications of the proposed 
SIMG standards.  It considers the proposed standards to be generally clear, workable and practical.   

MIGA agrees with the Board that the new summary of preliminary findings following initial assessment could 
be of considerable assistance in reducing numbers of college appeal processes.  The publication of key college 
data about the specialist pathway and workforce distribution may help to ensure SIMGs have the necessary 
information to ensure their expectations of the assessment process are realistic.   

Its comments below on the proposed SIMG standards are by reference to page numbers in the consultation 
document. 
 

Section 6 - Publication of information and procedures of the assessment process 

 Page 22, second last paragraph - change to read “Colleges must follow their published procedures. If a 
college deviates from the published procedures, they must document the reasons for doing so and explain 
to the affected SIMG why this has occurred.” 

Knowing why a usual process has not been followed is a key part of providing procedural fairness to an 
affected person.  It should be provided for in the final SIMG standard.  
 

Section 8.2 – The interim assessment of comparability 

 Page 26, numbered paragraph 3 – change to read – “…the college must follow the rules of procedural 
fairness. This includes providing the SIMG with the information received and giving them an reasonable 
opportunity to make a submission about the information.” 






